LPVCA General Meeting
September 11, 2018



Officers present:  Janice Hall, President; Jim Carroll, Member at Large; Bina Moore, Treasurer and Ernie Martinez, Webmaster. Those not present were Paul Carlson, Vice President and Barbara Martinez, Secretary.  Jim Carroll read the minutes from the February 6, 2018 General Meeting.  Janice Hall moved to accept the minutes, Ernie Martinez seconded the motion.  Minutes were approved.  Bina Moore took minutes for Barbara Martinez.

Bina Moore discussed the financial report.  The electric usage cost for August was $7.09 and the cost to Cummings Electric was $350.00 for a total of $357.00.  August landscaping total cost was $643.78.  Cost for landscaping was $142.27 and JOT Irrigation total cost was $504.51.  Janice explained a new website was needed because the old site called 360 Sharepoint was discontinued.  The name of the website is the same and looks very good.  The financial report was approved.

Janice Hall expressed a need for more volunteers to pay the $120.00 yearly volunteer due each year so we can continue keeping the community upgraded.  We have received several grants from the City of Arlington but we have had to pay 10% to receive the grants.  There are yearly expenses that are paid for by the dues.  These expenses are newsletters, flyers for meetings, utilities and mowing.  We are progressing with the new entrance sign on New York that was received with the City of Arlington grant and the replacement entrance sign on the Hwy. 360 entrance that was destroyed on June 10, 2018.  Because of the Hwy. 360 accident, the electric meter, landscaping, sprinkler system, and entrance sign had to be completely replaced.  The sign is to be installed soon.


Jim Carroll explained there are six officers on the LPVCA board that oversees the care of the community.  When the accident at the Hwy. 360 entrance occurred, there was a concerned homeowner that called the police.  Janice Hall contacted Allstate Insurance to make a claim but couldn’t because the officer’s report did not specify the approximately $15,000 of damage.  Jim Carroll and Janice Hall contacted the Arlington Police Department.  They had numerous meetings with the police department to explain the extent of the damage.  If the LPVCA officers had not followed up to obtain an extensive and complete police report, our association would have had to pay for the entire amount of damages which the association does not have.

Janice Hall discussed Justin, Manager of the 360 Hwy construction, had attempted to get TXDOT to place a sign prior to entering the neighborhood.  This is to improve drivers’ safety and awareness of the entrance.  TXDOT refused.  Janice spoke with the Grand Prairie and Arlington Police and Public Works Departments about the need for a turn lane and street sign posted at the Hwy. 360 entrance.  Her efforts were to no avail.  A suggestion was made to have the LPVCA community sign a petition and give it to the Grand Prairie and Arlington Police and Public Works Departments.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Voting for LPVCA officers took place.  The newly elected officers are: Paul Carlson, President; Ernie Martinez, Vice President, Bina Moore, Treasurer; Barbara Martinez, Secretary; and Charletra Sharp, Member at Large.  

Jim Carroll informed the community about the Ask Arlington App. which can be used by anyone who sees code violations in accordance to City of Arlington city codes.  One needs a password and email address to submit a request.  A tracking number will be assigned to the request.  Vehicles are considered abandoned if their registration sticker is expired.  If a car has an expired sticker it will take approximately 30 days to obtain a current sticker.  There is a code compliance officer who patrols our neighborhood.



Greg Cummings, Director of the City of Arlington Water Department presented helpful information about water usage.  The monthly summer water bill is usually larger than the rest of the year even though there was not an increase in 2018.  One needs to have an Averaged Winter Consumption.  When lawns are irrigated in the summer the water goes on the lawn and not down the sewer to be treated.  Your bill is linked to your water and sewer.  Water usage in the winter time sets the rate for the summer.  December, January, February, and March are usually the lowest water consumption time for the water going down the sewer.  The department takes those four months, takes out the highest bill from those four months, then averages the three remaining months to know what your winter consumption is.  You will receive a notice in your water bill in October or November reminding you of this billing cycle.  Installing a Radio Reader meter will enable you to look online to know your current usage.  If one wants to stay within a monthly dollar usage they can send the department an email informing them when you are at that dollar amount.  A Radio Reader may be installed by calling the water department requesting one.  The Radio Reader cannot be hacked.  If you have unintended water usage go to the water department and talk to them.  They will compare it with past usage and may make an adjustment.  

The water department provides irrigation moisture meters and information of heat tolerant plants that do not need a lot of water for landscaping.  You can request to have the water department do an irrigation system checkup at no cost to the customer.  The water department will send a third party company to provide the check-up.  They will send a notice by email or to the HOA organization to notify when Radar Readers will be installed in the neighborhood.

Jim Carroll made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Lisle Hall seconded the motion to adjourn.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:15 p.m. 


Respectfully submitted,



Barbara Martinez
LPVCA Secretary 
  



